STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

November 25, 2014
TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




2nd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Michael Berg, Chair, Industry Member

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, Industry Member



Brett Warner, Industry Member



Jack Wilson, Industry Member




Robert Welborne, Industry Member
ABSENT:

Todd Borz, Chair, Industry Member
STAFF


PRESENT:                
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards          

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide
OTHERS 
PRESENT:

Neil Wilford   
Pete Demchuk
David Norfolk

Grant Smeltzer 
CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Berg, Chair, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES:
The minutes of the Business Meeting held September 23, 2014, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Wilson and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE:
The Complaint Committee reviewed three disciplinary actions submitted by County Electrical Boards regarding revoked and suspended licenses, which will be forwarded to all local County Electrical Boards.
OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Oles discussed with members House Bill 1119 from the 2014 legislative session pertaining to local jurisdiction licenses, low voltage licenses, a grandfathering process for statewide licensure and sponsors to support a revised version of the bill expected to be introduced in the 2015 legislative session.  Ms. Bailey advised the Board that a new Departmental administration, which takes effect January 21, 2015 may affect the Department’s position on legislation. 
Mr. Berg discussed Virginia, West Virginia and Delaware apprentice and journeyman license requirements, as well as training programs.  
The Board also discussed the role and licensing of electrical assistants, registered assistants and the categories of licenses issued by the other State mechanical boards. 

NEW BUSINESS:  
Course Providers

The Board received two Course Provider applications for continuing education classes for the Board’s.  
CORRESPONDENCE:
The Board received correspondence from a Pennsylvania company regarding Maryland license requirements to perform work for utility companies, the Department of Transportation, Municipal Government and road construction companies.  The Board determined that a license would be required in all of the aforementioned scenarios.
 MUELEC MEETING:
The members discussed attending the MUELEC meeting scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on December 17, 2014, at the IBEW Apprenticeship School and Training Center, 2699 West Patapsco Avenue, Baltimore, MD.

STATISTICS:
Ms. Bailey reviewed with the Board the PSI exam results for the month of October 2014, and cumulative statistics.  
	 
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	29
	4
	22
	24/%


Ms. Bailey advised the Board that a representative from PSI testing contractors will be coming to this Department next month to observe some of the other licensing Boards and to e-mail any questions or comments they may have regarding PSI.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

No report.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion III was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Wilson and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:15 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21201-3651.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508 (a) (8).  The purpose of the session was to consult Counsel regarding applicants for licensure.

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Warner seconded by Mr. Wilson and unanimously carried to return to the public session.

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the executive session. 
APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI;

The Board approved fourteen applications to take the master electrician’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending five applications to take the master electrician’s license examination as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

The Board denied six applications to take the master electrician’s license examination as the applicants had not demonstrated the statutorily-required experience. 

ADJOURNMENT
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Borz, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 p.m.
____________________________


_________________

Michael  Berg, Vice Chairman
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